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Billy Stelpflug Detachment #1064 
Marine Corps League 

Business Meeting Minutes 
 
Date:    03/19/2022 
Location:     Trinity Lutheran Church Fellowship Hall 
Recorded By:  Rudy Vuchinich, Adjutant/Paymaster 
 
Called to Order:   0730 by Bob Jonson, Commandant 
 
Raffle:   $50 won by No Declared Winner and donated back to the Detachment 
 
Attendance:  Officers present:    Robert C. Jonson, Commandant 

Ron D. Russell, Senior Vice Commandant 
                                                         Rudy Vuchinich, Adjutant/Paymaster 
                                                         John J. Reichmann, Sergeant at Arms 
                                                         John R. Alums, Junior Past Commandant 

Harry Hooper, Judge Advocate 
Jim Doyle, Webmaster 

 
Officers absent:        Ricardo Garcia, Marine for Life 

Michael Carreca, Junior Vice Commandant 
Perry Caldwell, Chaplain 

 
Members present:  John Reichmann, Rusty Alums, Ron Carson, Harry Waites, Ron 
Russell, Rudy Vuchinich, Harry Hooper, Earl Allen, Caleb Pipes, Charlie Block 
 
Paymaster Report:  Ricardo Garcia’s MCL Membership is now official.  Current 
account balance is $10,003.04.   
 
Health and Welfare:  Perry Caldwell is still recovering and is engaged in rehab.  Caleb 
Pipes’s first wife died of cancer, which has been a difficult time for Caleb’s daughters.   
 
Detachment Bylaw Revision:  Harry Hooper moved and Jim Doyle seconded to 
accept the revised bylaws.  The motion was approved unanimously.   
 
Food Bank:  Rusty Alums reported that six Detachment members worked at the food 
bank on our most recent scheduled day.  The Detachment still has a detail at the food 
bank on the 2nd Wednesday of the month.  Rusty Alums will send out email reminders 
for these dates and hopefully increase attendance.   
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Officer Nominations:  Our nominating committee has nominated the following persons 
for office: 
 
Commandant  Matt Wilson 
Sr Vice Commandant Gene Stanaland 
Jr Vice Commandant Mike Carreca 
Judge Advocate  Harry Hooper 
Adjutant/Paymaster  Rudy Vuchinich 
Sgt at Arms   John Reichman 
Chaplin   Ron Russell 
 
Elections will occur during the monthly meeting in April, 2022. 
 
Other Items: (1) Bob Jonson reported that at the last Department meeting some 
displeasure was voiced regarding the allocation of the License Tag funds.  After some 
discussion no resolution was reached.  
 
(2) Bob Jonson reported that he will persist in attempting to schedule a meeting with 
Bruce Pearl to thank him for his help with Toys For Tots. 
 
(3) Rusty Alums reported that there has been no interest expressed in Detachment 
involvement by former Marines who are currently students at AU. 
 
(4) John Reichman reiterated that he has been informed by Jack Sims’s daughter, Jane 
Love Sims, that a book will soon be published, entitled Black Dragon, that includes 
information on Jack Sims’s experiences as a Marine in the Pacific during WWII.   
  
(5) John Reichman moved and Rusty Alums seconded for the Detachment to donate 
$500.00 to Samaritan’s Purse for the people of Ukraine.  The motion was passed 
unanimously.  
 
Social:  The next Detachment Social will be in May, 2022.    
 
Adjourned at 08:15 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


